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The 2023-2024 school is off to a great start, and we are hoping to keep this momentum going
through the entire school.

The added in town bus route is running smoothly and student numbers riding the bus are
increasing as students and parents learn of the added route, along with The Hollis and Port
Saint nick routes. With all the work maintenance done the buses this past summer, it is nice
having good strong running rigs.

We are discussing of adding a few covered bus stops to the Port Saint nick and intown route.
We are waiting to see the consistency in pick up locations to determine the best locations
possible.

Managing time dedicated to maintenance will be challenging this year. The Districts Hollis bus
driver is dedicated to six hours a day of driving with only two hours for maintenance. In-Town
bus driver is driving for two hours a day with six hours to maintenance. | perform janitorial
school inspections from 5am to 645am, Drive bus for around two hours a day and spend
anywhere from 1-4 hours a day with state PM/CM reports (These reports are necessary for the
district to be qualified to be able to applying for the CIPs program through the state of Alaska),
searching parts and ordering. This winter we are also managing the cities woodchip Biomass
boiler. But even with the time we have dedicate to maintenance, the crew is performing
amazingly well, and they deserve thanks for all their hard work behind the scenes.

We are working on getting two vans back into service right now. Parts have been ordered for
the ABS systems. But if these parts do not work, we will need to send the van’s over to All
American Auto in Ketchikan to have them check if the Yaw Rate Modules are bad. All American
Auto is the only place that can flash new ones.

The new middle school boiler showed up Thursday the 14t at AML. Right now, | am in the
process of removing the old ones and will be pouring a 6” concrete lift for the new boiler to sit
on.

| would like to thank the districts janitors; the schools are looking great this year and its all
because of them. If you see one of the janitors, please take the time to thank them for their
hard work.

Daniel Nelson
Maintenance Director.

Our students will be lifelong learners who will be resilient, compassionate, self-sufficient members of society.
CCSD will provide an environment that empowers every student, every day to transfer their learning to life.



